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DOL, EBSA Re-proposed Rule on Fiduciary Definition
Must not Forget “Costs” to Investors of Conflicts of Interest,

Excessively high—priced Products
Statement of Knut A. Rostad

"DOL, EBSA’s announcement today to re-propose the rule on the fiduciary definition focuses attention on ‘avoiding unjustified costs and burdens’ on the regulated. What about the investor? 
The imperative of removing excessive costs off investors must remain the priority over removing normal and reasonable regulatory costs off regulated firms. The most worrisome costs in the current system are excessive fees, conflicts of interests and inappropriate retirement products. Let's ensure the new rules are smart rules, but the facts speak loud and clear that the current approach of selectively applying the ERISA fiduciary rule has failed to protect retirees. The new rules need to restore accountability through the consistent and even-handed application of the fiduciary standard.
“The Institute for the Fiduciary Standard also urges Assistant Secretary Phyllis C. Borzi to further review the true costs and benefits of extending the fiduciary standard. This further review will allow for careful analysis to help distinguish between unwarranted fears of unspecified costs as opposed to any concerns of potential increased costs based on independent and verifiable research. 
As an example, the conclusions of an Oliver Wyman report regarding access, choice and costs may appear compelling. Yet, it’s relevance is very questionable. The underlying data on which the analysis was based and provided by 12 financial services firms has been kept under wraps. According to Oliver Wyman, it is “proprietary firm level data.” Despite requests from the DOL, the underlying data remains undisclosed. Interestingly, the study * uses qualifying language that appears to reflect basic uncertainty about what the data actually indicates. One example, “The sample data appears to be highly representative (emphasis added) of the total U. S. IRA investor population.” 
Avoiding unjustified ‘costs and burdens’ is important, and economic analysis can help if the research is independent and verifiable. Further information is needed before concluding the Oliver Wyman report meets this most basic test.” 
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